
1.  SS-1H OIL -- PUBLIC WORKS
     FUNDING -- PUBLIC WORKS
     (Request sent to 38 vendors)

     RFB #22-0053   Contract

Quantity Price Per Gallon TOTAL
Emulsified Oil, SS-1H Per KDOT Standard Specifications, 2015 Edition, Division 1200, 
Section 1203, Emulsified Asphalt, Table 1203-1. Price per gallon (FOB plant site) 
Sedgwick County will haul.

12,000 $2.65 $31,800.00

Location of Plant Site
Ready for pickup calendar days

No Bid

BOCC APPROVAL JULY 27, 2022

Ergon Asphalt & Emulsions, Inc.

Eldorado, KS
Monday through Friday

Wildcat Construction Co., Inc.

ITEMS REQUIRING BOCC APPROVAL
July 21, 2022

(4 Items)

On the recommendation of Lee Barrier, on behalf of Public Works, Tim Meyers moved to accept the bid from Ergon Asphalt & Emulsions, Inc. 
for the initial purchase of $31,800.00 and for a contract period of one (1) year with two (2) one (1) year options to renew. Jennifer Blasi 
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

SS-1H is a polymer emulsified oil used to complete the paving, repaving or patching of asphalt roadways. The increased usage in 2022 is due to the 
implementation of an asphalt paver recently added to the Public Works Fleet. Prior to the paver program previous year usage was 2,821 gallons or 
$5,641.00.

Questions and Answers 

Tim Myers: Have we used Ergon Asphalt & Emulsions, Inc. previously?

Lynn Packer: Yes, we have used Ergon. In fact, they have been the primary supplier of our emulsifiers for a number of years now.

Tim Myers: Thank you.

Brandi Baily: Previous year usage was 2,821 gallons and I know you said the increase is due to the implementation of an asphalt paver recently 
added. Approximately how many miles do you anticipate completing this year that is adding to this increase?

Lynn Packer: Right now we are estimating about nine (9) miles of two (2) lane highway will be used for the paver in addition to our normal uses of 
that emulsification, which is when we do a pothole repair or any other minor fix on our road, we also use this as well. It’s basically after you clean 
the area it provides a tack to be able to bond this new asphalt with the existing asphalt that is already there.

Brandi Baily: Where did we get it before? Who did we use prior?

Lynn Packer: I actually don’t remember the previous vendor. We have used Ergon pretty much exclusively in my 20  years. I know there have been 
others but Ergon is the closest and are located in El Dorado. They typically get the bid because of transportation costs involved and our ability to go 
up and get it. Last year it was about $2.00 per gallon. This year it is $2.65. Frankly I am very pleased with the unit price given everything being as 
volatile as it is with the oil industry.

Brandi Baily: I guess what I should’ve asked is are they our current vendor?

Lynn Packer: That is correct.
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